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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
February 27, 2009
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the February 27, 2009 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members –  Mike Asoodeh, Zealon Solomon, Britnay Woods, Kirk Dixon, Marvin Yates, Donna Methvien, Marcus McMillian, Clarissa Sampey, and Shannon Sciortino.  Zealon Solomon had proxy for Chris Barcelona and Greg Gaienne.  Britnay Woods and Kirk Dixon had proxy for Theron Batie and Blake Edwards.
The meeting began at 3:00 p.m. 

· The December 2, 2008 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Marvin Yates to approve the minutes. Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Reports on Action Items:
· Small Project Proposal Not Accepted – Dr. Asoodeh did notify the submitter of the late small project proposal that their proposal had been submitted after the deadline and would not be reviewed.
· Small Project Proposal Grant Recipients – Shannon Sciortino did notify the small project proposal grant recipients of their awards. 
· Software Installation – Marcus worked with the College of Business and the Center for Faculty Excellence to get their requested software installed.  
· 2008-2009 Budget – Shannon did email the 2008-2009 budget containing the computer upgrades to the committee.
· Security System Pilot Program –Dr. Asoodeh brought a report to the committee of the progress being made on this program.  A proposal has been received.  Dr. Asoodeh asked Stephen Smith to review the proposal and determine if additional funding can be obtained. The proposal is broken into three tiers, and with the current level of funding, we could only afford the lowest tier.  Dr. Asoodeh will present the plan after seeking additional funding.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will present the plan to the Student Technology Fee Committee after Mr. Stephen Smith’s review.
· Spring 2009 Calendar – Shannon Sciortino passed out and reviewed the Student Technology Fee calendar for the Spring 2009 semester.
· Small Project Proposals – Eleven small project proposals were received and reviewed.  The subcommittee recommended funding all eleven proposals in the amount of $44,892, excluding amounts requesting furniture, supplies, and a request for software not supported by the university.  A substitute software will be suggested and funded. A motion was made by Marvin Yates to approve the small project proposals with the proposed conditions.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will notify the grant recipients of their awards.
· Proposals for Surplus Computers– There were no proposals for surplus computers, and there are none currently available.  However, there will be more surplus computers available this summer.
· Budget Planning 2009-2010– A tentative budget for the 2009-2010 fiscal year was distributed.  Dr. Asoodeh reported that the university may experience major reductions in its budget due to the current economic situation.  Because of this, the tentative budget includes funding to support technology on campus in the form of replacement computers and other emergent needs.  The budget has also been reduced to reflect a potential drop in enrollment.  The purpose of passing out a tentative budget at this time is to prepare for the discussion of the draft budget at the next meeting.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Marvin Yates.  Mike Asoodeh seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 3:14 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held on Friday, March 27 at 2:30 pm in the Career Services Conference Room.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Zealon Solomon

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
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